Heather Campbell
Director of Education



Raymond Roy Board Chair

MAIN OFFICE: 522 SECOND ST. E., FORT FRANCES, ON, P9A 1N4 Telephone: (807) 274-9855 FAX (807) 274-5078 Toll Free 1-800-214-1753

PRESS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

September 4, 2019

RRDSB to apply for funding for a new K-12 consolidated school in Rainy River

Prior to its September 3, 2019 regular Board meeting, trustees and administration of the Rainy River District School Board met in-camera to receive a report on the tender for the Rainy River Consolidated School project. The project, which received Approval to Proceed (ATP) from the Ministry of Education on June 7, 2019, would include a complete interior and exterior renovation of the existing Rainy River High School, with the addition of a large gym, two child care rooms and an EarlyON centre.

Six contractors were prequalified to bid with three submitting bids. The tender came in significantly over budget and it was decided the tender would be cancelled, with the Board directing administration to apply for Capital Priorities funding for a new K-12 consolidated school in Rainy River. The Board will also reapply for additional funding for the renovation as a second option.

"We are committed to moving forward with a consolidated school for the students, staff and communities of Rainy River and the surrounding area and are moving forward to pursue further funding for the project," said Raymond Roy, Chair of the Board of Trustees.

-30-

Media Contact:

Raymond Roy, Chair of the Board of Trustees, Rainy River District School Board (807) 274-9855

Reference:

Heather Latter, Community Outreach Officer, Rainy River District School Board (807) 274-9855 ext. 4989